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LYN’s (Not the) GREENOCK CREEK TAVERN RUN 
4th June 2011 

 
Dear SABERS 
 
7.30am it was not looking good…heavy rain…no matter should clear up by the late 11am 
start…and it did! 
 
Small turnout today…7 bikes with 2 pillions plus Alli who wanted to start the ride from Bolivar 
rather than Golden Grove! 
 
That nice VFR was out again…this time in touring setup. 
 

 
 

Check out the fancy paint on the Buell! 
 

 
 

Ride briefing… 
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Weather was looking good when we set out…leaving the BP Connect we were soon on One Tree 
Hill Road.  Some damp patches on the road and beautiful scenery with the sun glistening on wet 
trees.  A stretch of roadworks slowed us a little as the bitumen was quite narrow.  Right turn onto 
the Kersbrook Road…nice long sweepers through here and courteous traffic moving over to let 
us past.  A left turn at Kersbrook took us past the South Para Reservoir which Lyn thought should 
have been fuller.  Toilet stop in Williamstown…very clean toilets next to the pub. 
 
Then on to Tanunda (camera car!) through more fantastic scenery and left to Seppeltsfield…one 
of my favourite places in the Barossa.  In my mirrors I found Mark!  On through Greenock…some 
pushbike thing going on here…bicycles everywhere…and a short run to Nuriootpa on the old 
road.  At the Vine Inn we found Alli and as we parked I noticed Robbe too had joined us. 
 
That made 12 for lunch…good food, good conversation.  This was it for Lyn & me…we headed of 
home down the Sturt Highway and the Northern Expressway…easy. 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
Thanks Tony W for being tail and everyone else for marshalling corners.  The weather held and 
we had another nice short leisurely ride to lunch just like Lyn likes them! 
 
Good day 
Fred 
 

 


